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This week in Reception and  
Nursery to finish off our 'Starry 
Night' topic, we've made star    
biscuits.  

We talked about the recipe we 
needed to follow and then used weighing scales to carefully measure the   
ingredients. The children helped to mix the ingredients and then roll out the 
dough. They were yummy!  

The children engaged in lots of positive talk and talked about the            
unfamiliar words that they used to complete the task (measure, mix,      
combine, bake).  They also took turns very well as they waited for their 
classmates to have a turn of mixing, rolling and cutting.   

http://www.healthyschools.gov.uk/Default.aspx
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Please see some important messages below from our 
School Business Manager, Mrs. Sarah Beck: 

 

Financial Year End 

As we approach our financial year end, we politely 
ask that you visit your parent pay account to ensure 
all outstanding payments are up to date. 

If you have an outstanding debt you are unable to repay prior to 
10 March 2023 please contact beck.s@welearn365.com for a 
mutually agreeable payment plan. 

 

School Meals 

We have been notified that our school meal        
provider Educaterers are increasing the cost of a 
school meal to £2.42 per day (£12.10 per week) 
with effect from 1 April 2023. 

http://www.healthyschools.gov.uk/Default.aspx
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The children in Years 1 and 2 have been 
learning about the  basic needs of all       
humans in our science lessons.  This led on 
to understanding the need to be healthy and 
well, and ways in which we can support      
ourselves to be healthy and well in our every-
day routines.  We talked about the importance 
of good hygiene. The children learned 
about the importance of  brushing their 
teeth, washing their hair, changing 
clothes and washing hands regularly to 
keep their bodies clean and germ free.  

We carried out an investigation to     
explore the question 'Why should we 
use soap to wash our hands and     
bodies?' The children rubbed a small 
amount of vegetable oil into their 
hands and then used three different 
methods to wash them. 

 In test 1 they used cold water, test 2 
cold water and soap and test 3 warm 
water and soap.  

Our results showed that both the 
tests using soap helped wash away 
the oil. The warm water and soap 
gave the best overall result for 
squeaky clean hands and removing 
the oil completely. The children 
agreed that using soap was very   
important to get rid of the germs 
and gave the best hand cleaning   
results.  
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In science, the children in Years 3 and 4 are learning about sound. In this week’s 
learning, the children were expected to know that an object that vibrates very  
slowly makes a sound with a low pitch and that an object that vibrates very quickly 
makes the sound with a high pitch. The children carried out five tests to observe 
what changes the pitch of a sound. In test one, they stretched elastic bands of     
different thicknesses around and across an empty container, plucking each elastic 
band. In another test they held a ruler over the edge of the table, slowly increasing 
or decreasing how far the ruler overhangs the table and twanging it each time. 
During each test the children listened and recorded how the sound changed. The 
children discovered that objects which are shorter, tighter or thinner will typically 
produce a higher pitched sound.  
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In year 5/6, the children have been reviewing what they know about talk partners. We 
talked about how by having a new talk partner each week, they get a chance to talk to a 
variety of different children with differing skills and viewpoints and that it is proven to    
support their learning. Research has proven that weekly changing of partners is the ideal 
length of time for maximum benefit to their learning. 

They worked together to create their own success criteria on how to be a good talk partner. 

 

 See Falak’s version below:  The children worked hard to follow 
their success criteria throughout the 
week, and on Friday they wrote  
compliment slips to thank their   
partners and give them feedback on 
what went well. 

They enjoyed hearing what elements 
their partner had liked about working 
with them and it gave them ideas on 
what to try harder at in the next 
week 

 

Darcey was a great talk partner 
because she answered my       
questions and listened to what I 
had to say. 

 

I liked working with Lewis because he 
had lots to say about our topic. 



 

 

 

 

This week the school have been busy with various areas of road safety. 

James from Warwickshire Road Safety Education visited on Tuesday afterschool to   
offer a bike marking session free of charge to pupils, their families and the local     
community.  He was pleased to mark 11 bikes in total. 

James returned on Wednesday to complete Road Safety workshops with class 1/2 
on scooter safety and 5/6 about managing their distractions around roads. 

 
We learned that there are lots of things that can 
be a distraction when we are crossing the road 
like: phones, food and drink, friends, toys and 

music 

Bike marking means it 
is easier for your bike 
to be identified if it is 

stolen. 

It’s so hard to concentrate 

with lots of noise and 

things going on around me! 



 

 

 

. 

UN Convention on the Rights of the Child 

Article 29: Goals of education 

Article 13: Freedom of expression  

Meet Ash, our Pets 
As Therapy Dog. 
You may remember that, before Christmas, Ash visited us monthly to support     
children in school.  Ash is a fully trained Pets As Therapy (PAT) dog and is         
accompanied by his handler, Marilyn.  

Ash has had a little break from school but returned this week to work with selected 
children.  This Term, he is helping individual pupils to develop their confidence and 
speaking skills. Mrs Thorneywork accompanies the children during these sessions so 
that there is always an familiar adult present.   

Mrs 
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Nursery and Reception 

Autumn is Mrs Manley and Mrs Hartley's Reception and Nursery 
class hero this week. Autumn has quickly settled into our     
classroom routines and is keen to join in with many of our 
learning activities. She also has fantastic manners and always 
says 'thank you'. Well done Autumn!  

Year 1/2 

Mrs Hill and Mrs Munday have chosen Rogan as their Hero this week.  
He has shown resilience when faced with a challenge as well as an  
enthusiastic attitude this week. 

Year 3/4 

Miss Singh has chosen Niamh as this week's hero for     
always giving everything a go and showing great concentration. 

Niamh is always helping others in class and listens carefully. Keep 
up the superb work!  

Year 5/6 

Mrs Cox’s hero this week is Henry. He has made a      
fantastic contribution to class discussions and shown excitement and 

enthusiasm in our debating activity. 
Keep up the good work.  

 

Mental Health Champions. 

What makes you smile? 

Our Mental Health Champions led a competition asking    
Children for photographs and pictures of something that 
makes them smile.  They talked about the entries and picked 
a winner.  Congratulations to Teodora, for her picture of her pet rat. 
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It’s not long now until World Book Day which is on the 2nd March 2023.  Each class 
will enjoy a whole week of exciting activities based on a text that links to their curriculum 
Maestro topic. Children will also be invited to dress up in clothes linked to their chosen 
text on Thursday 2nd March.  

Year 1/2 

The Secret Sky Garden by Linda Sarah and Fiona Lumbers 

Year 1/2 Maestro’s topic for the half term is ‘The Scented 
Garden’. Children are encouraged to wear something bright or 
flowery for the day.  

Reception and Nursery 

Dinosaur Roar! By Paul and Henrietta Stickland 

Dangerous Dinosaurs is the learning theme for the half term. Children 
are invited to wear their brightest clothes so that we can turn them into 
a bright dinosaur when we make headbands in school.  

Year 5/6 

The Viewer by Gary Crew and Shaun Tan 

‘Scream Machine’ is Year 5/6’s Maestro topic. Children are 
invited to dress up as something from the past. They could 
dress from the 70s, 80s, 90s etc or they could come as a 
historical figure like Tutankhamun or Queen Elizabeth I for 
example. 

Year 3/4 

Arthur and the Golden Rope by Joe Todd-Stanton 

Year 3/4’s are learning all about ‘Invasions’ for their Maestro 
topic. Children should come into school in clothes they would 
pick to wear for an exciting adventure.  



 

    

Do you enjoy reading magazine? If so, have you discovered the vast 
selection of free magazines available to read on the app ‘PressReader’ or ’Libby’?  If you 
join the library for free, which you can do online, then you have access to thousands of 
books and audiobooks on the ‘Borrowbox’ platform but also many current kids and grown 
up magazines on ‘PressReader’. Details of how to register and login to PressReader are all 
on the Warwickshire libraries website.  

Your World Book Day book token… 

This week your child will be bringing home 
their £1 World Book Day token. This is valid 
from Thursday 16th February and can be          
exchanged at shops/supermarkets            
participating in World Book Day. The most popular choices often go 
quickly so we felt the half term holiday would provide more          
opportunities for the children to use their tokens. Happy reading! 
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Our Reading superstar this week is Adan,  

Congratulations, we hope that you enjoy your treats.  

With best wishes from Mrs Westwood, Mrs Manley and all the staff at 
Lighthorne Heath Primary School.  

Spring Term  

February 2023 

Friday 17th February Mufti Day (non-uniform day), please bring 50p       
donation to school fund 

Break up for Half-Term 

20th- 24th February Half Term Holiday 

Monday 27th February Spring 2 begins 

Tuesday 28th February Y3&4 Anglo Saxon Workshop 

Thursday 2nd March Children in Years 3,4,5 &6 to visit Sydenham Primary 
School to watch Flamenco performance as part of 

Thursday 2nd March World Book Day (school will be working on a WBD 
project during the week beginning 27th February) 

Tuesday 21st March Holi celebration.  Parents are invited at 2.30 pm 

Friday 24th March  Mufti Day (non-uniform day), please bring 50p       
donation to school fund 

Friday 31st March School breaks up for the Easter Holiday 

Monday 3 April 2023 to 
Friday 14 April 2023 

Easter Holidays 



 

Random Acts of Kindness Day is February 17th! 

Please visit https://www.randomactsofkindness.org/ for 

more information 

We would be delighted if our children, parents, staff and 

members of the local community could participate in this 

event both today, over the weekend, throughout half– term 

and beyond.   
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Free event at Brunswick Healthy Living Centre,     

Leamington Spa 



 

Please find above information about an upcoming webinar for parents and                              

carers offering advice about how to access emotional and mental wellbeing support for their 

child(ren) or young people. 



 



 



 


